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Photo: “Only the Best is Good Enough” White School, Sandy Creek District No. 13 (The closing banquet of the year 1914-1915; teacher Miss Laura M. Smith)
The White School House District No. 13, Town of Sandy Creek was formed in 1828 and was known for many years as the Clark District, taking the name of a family that lived on the hill to the north. In 1914-1915 evaluation of District 13 was $32,160 for the 13 families wholly or partly located within the mile-square boundaries. The tax rate of .007 per dollar allowed a total tax budget of $225.12 for the year. The teacher’s salary was $3.00 a week. A list of early District 13 trustees discloses the names of pioneer settlers in the area: Ezra Corse, Sidney Baldwin, Levi Woodard, Joel Morey, George S. Buell, Orlando R. Kent, Stephen Lindsey and Harrison Peck. District 13 closed c. 1945.

The newest veterans’ book, “Veterans of Sandy Creek who served from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959” will be available November 2007 and we are looking for additions and corrections to this book. A book of veteran information is at the town hall for review and corrections. (by the World War II Honor Roll displayed near the assessors office) Stop by to see that we have the correct information on your veteran. 

Here are the names of more soldiers with little information and/or no photos; please call my office if you can help with information or put us in contact with someone who can. Charles E. Thompson, Wayne D. Thompson, Richard Tiff, Douglas Tryon, Charles Van Brocklin, Joseph Van Brocklin, Edward A. Van Egmond, Floyd Van Buren, Phillip T. Walker, Warren O. Warner, Loren Washburn, and Malcom Weaver. 

I have been asked about Heritage Day this year and since we pulled the event from the fairgrounds to the town hall two years ago we have had little interest. We will have a history display the month of October (Archives month) at the town hall during regular business hours. The children’s Christmas Tree event, a community service project, is scheduled in November as is the Veterans Day event and the debut of the newest veterans’ book, “Veterans of Sandy Creek who served from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959” at the VFW. More information will follow in upcoming columns.

I will be in my office on Fridays from 9am to 4pm and by appointment on Saturdays. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com      Charlene
